Seeley Lake Sewer District REGULAR BOARD MEETING AGENDA

The Barn, 2920 Highway 83, Seeley Lake & Virtual Meeting, via Zoom

DATE:

PLACE:

ADJOURNMENT:

Thursday, August 15, 2024

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86464976067?pwd=dFF0UU9yUVIvZjFZQmo4ZlRQR3VEQT09 Computer: Telephone: 1 669 900 6833 Meeting ID: 864 6497 6067 Password: 032580 TIME: 6:00 p.m. ROLL CALL Tom Morris, President 05/2028 Ο Pat Goodover, Vice President 05/2026 Ο Cheri Thompson, Director Ο 05/2026 Troy Spence, Director Ο 05/2026 Tyler Smith, Director Ο 05/2028 Felicity Derry, Secretary O OPENING: 1. Scheduled for 6:00 PM Via Zoom 2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA: 3. PRESIDENT'S COMMENTS: 4. PUBLIC COMMENT: On Items not on the Agenda of the Meeting and within the Jurisdiction of the Sewer District [MCA 2-3-103 (1)a] 5. CORRESPONDENCE: 6. **MINUTES:** July 18, 2024 - Action FINANCIAL REPORTS: 7. a} Invoices: August 2024 - Action b} June 2024 MANAGER'S REPORT: 8. Status Report 9. **UNFINISHED BUSINESS:** a) Action Plan for 2023-2024 Committee Reports i. Pathfinder Article & Email Newsletter - Discussion/Action b} WET/Project Update - Discussion/Action c} Monitoring Well Sampling - Discussion/Action d} Grants & Funding - Discussion/Action e} Congressman Zinke's Office Update - Discussion/Action f} Build a Network to Share Information - Discussion/Action g} Spending Policy & Debit Card - Discussion/Action 10. NEW BUSINESS: a} Communications - Discussion/Action b} Missoula County Commissioners - Discussion/Action September 19, 2024 11. NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING: 12. AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING:

SEELEY LAKE SEWER DISTRICT REGULAR BOARD MEETING July 18, 2024

Tom Morris		PRESENT	Troy Spence	Director	PRESENT
Pat Goodover	Vice President	ABSENT	Tyler Smith	Director	PRESENT
Cheri Thompson	Director	PRESENT	Felicity Derry	Secretary	PRESENT
Bill Decker	Manager	PRESENT		•	
Public Attendance	e – Appendix A				

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm. The meeting was held at the Barn, 2920 Highway 83, Seeley Lake, MT and via Zoom.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

Tom Morris moved to approve the agenda and move forward. Tyler Smith seconded the motion. There was no discussion. The motion was carried.

Tom Morris	Aye
Pat Goodover	Absent
Cheri Thompson	Aye
Troy Spence	Aye
Tyler Smith	Aye

PRESIDENT'S COMMENTS:

Tom Morris requested that everybody be respectful of each other's time and opinions, and to try to keep the meeting moving forward.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

None.

CORRESPONDENCE:

None.

MINUTES:

June 26, 2024

Tom Morris reviewed two minor amendments to the minutes.

Tom Morris moved to accept the minutes as amended for the public hearing & regular meeting (June 26, 2024). Cheri Thompson seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. The motion was carried.

Tom Morris Aye
Pat Goodover Absent
Cheri Thompson Aye
Troy Spence Aye
Tyler Smith Aye

FINANCIAL REPORTS:

Invoices

Tom Morris reviewed the invoices.

Tom Morris moved to pay the invoices. Tyler Smith seconded the motion. There was no discussion. The motion was carried.

Tom Morris Aye
Pat Goodover Absent
Cheri Thompson Aye
Troy Spence Aye
Tyler Smith Aye

FINANCIAL REPORTS:

April & May 2024

Felicity Derry noted that a small amount of fee assessment had been received.

MANGER'S REPORT:

Bill Decker noted that Congressman Zinke's earmark, for \$10 million, was working its way through the approval process and should be voted on during the last week of July.

Bill Decker had attended a meeting regarding closing out the Reclamation and Development Grant (RDG).

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Action Plan for 2023-2024 - Committee Reports
Pathfinder Article & Email Newsletter
None.

WET/Project Update

Steve Anderson noted that WET was finalizing the well drilling report for the RDG grant close out. WET had received the design documents for the previous project. This had enabled WET to do some conceptual sizing and design. Steve Anderson then outlined the acreage required, along with the number of lift stations needed, noting that the site selection was a critical first step.

Steve Anderson recommended that WET's work should be an addendum to the PER and they were seeking funding for that work.

Tyler Smith suggested that the drain field should be dual use, such as a soccer field, or something that the community could get some use out of. Steve Anderson added that community support was vital, and WET would listen and take everything into account.

Steve Anderson reviewed how the topography would affect the wastewater flow at the hump, high spot, along the highway for Cheri Thompson.

Tim Kellihoe asked where the hump was. Tom Morris clarified that it was by the health center. Tim Kellihoe noted that the system would take care of the people in the town and that the site selection needed to take place before anything else could be done, and wondered when that would happen. Steve Anderson reviewed possible options, adding that there currently was no timeline for the purchase.

Bill Decker added that this project was based on the old project and the property selected in the previous project was still available. Tyler Smith added that while some elements of the project would not change, if a different parcel of land could be purchased at a lower elevation, while it would be more expensive, it would reduce the number of lift stations needed and in turn the higher initial cost could be offset by the savings in pumping and infrastructure.

Gary Chilcott added that the operation & maintenance budget for the previous project was \$200,000.

Bill Decker added that he had talked to his previous employer, a water & sewer district for 543 homes with more infrastructure that the Sewer District was proposing and their annual budget for electricity was \$75,000.

Monitoring Well Sampling

Jeanna Miller noted that Missoula County was sampling the wells and collecting data. The Water Quality District folks were in Seeley and had taken some samples in the Boy Scout Road area.

Cheri Thompson asked if the transducers had shown the flow yet and would the data be mapped.

Jeanna Miller noted that the transducers measured the static water level at that point. It was constant data, which was basically a giant spreadsheet. The data would be distilled to tell a story. The nitrate samples would give an extra layer of data to the groundwater flow.

Tim Kellihoe asked if there was a regular basis for sampling and if a monthly report could be released to alleviate any perception of hiding anything? Jeanna Miller replied that the Sewer District had years of quarterly testing data for the original monitoring wells. The goal was to sample the wider network of monitoring wells monthly; however, these wells were a smaller diameter, making it harder to get the sampling equipment down them. Therefore, the monitoring wells might not be sampled every month. Jeanna Miller wanted to clarify that the Health Department would never hide data. There would be no motivation or reason to ever want to do that. The raw data was not easily digestible. The goal was to create a tidy package that would explain in a way that was really accessible to everybody. The Sewer Board was moving in the right direction. Having a better picture of what the aquifer was doing seasonally would be helpful. Tom Morris added that Missoula County had volunteered to do the sampling to save the District money and they were only two months into the study.

Grants & Funding

Steve Anderson noted that he had a meeting with Missoula County and the State of Montana Disaster Emergency Services (DES) folks. The initial request was being processed and those funds would be used for the addendum to the PER. This would get the District in the pipeline for larger funding opportunities. WET was also exploring grants through the Department of Commerce. Steve Anderson estimated that the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) grant would be approximately \$150-\$200,000. Community support was crucial for these grants.

Tom Morris noted that the RDG grant was being closed out.

Response Letter to the Community

Tom Morris noted that this was a response to a letter to the editor, which had stated that there was not a nitrate problem. Tom Morris read the draft letter.

Bill Decker thought that it was informational and not too preachy. Tom Morris added that it was very informational and factual. Troy Spence said it was good to him. Tyler Smith had no comments. Steve Anderson added that the information included had been taken from his report.

Tom Morris moved to send the letter to the Pathfinder. Troy Spence seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. The motion was carried.

Tom Morris Aye
Pat Goodover Absent
Cheri Thompson Aye
Troy Spence Aye
Tyler Smith Aye

NEW BUSINESS:

Build a Network to Share Information

Bill Decker commented that Missoula County was setting up a community page for Seeley Lake. Jeanna Miller replied that they were still finalizing the page and it was not quite up yet, but would be able to talk about it at the August meeting. Hopefully it will be an outlet for people who have questions. There was discussion on counting how many people visit the site and sending this information to the Board.

Cheri Thompson noted that a local person, outside of the District, felt that with so many opinions and rumors floating around, that it would be helpful if the District could put together an email list, which could then be used to send a synopsis to the citizens of Seeley Lake after each meeting, to address where the District was in the process. Just a simple communication to try to combat the rumors.

Discussion followed on how to compile an email list. Cheri Thompson noted that her person had volunteered to collect the email addresses and would like permission from the Board to do this. Jeanna Miller added that people could also sign up on the Missoula County Voice site.

Tom Morris noted that the District was a government agency and did not approve the minutes until the next meeting. What we would release to the public could be hearsay, as it had not been approved, unless it was an agenda item at each meeting. Cheri Thompson suggested that it could be the unamended WET report or there could be a 30-day lag. The idea was that people outside of the District, who did not attend the meetings, wanted to know more and get the facts.

Cheri Thompson moved that I would like to assemble an email contact list of persons interested in receiving pertinent Sewer District information (to include anybody that had signed up on the website). Once the list was compiled then we need to decide what we disseminate. Tyler Smith seconded, with discussion that anybody that had signed up on the website be included. Cheri Thompson was fine with that amendment. There was no further discussion. The motion was carried.

Tom Morris Aye
Pat Goodover Absent
Cheri Thompson Aye
Troy Spence Aye
Tyler Smith Aye

Bank Account Debit Card & Spending Policy

Tom Morris reviewed the spending policy in the board packet. There was discussion if the policy had been sent to the attorney.

Tom Morris moved to send the policy to legal for review. If legal says it is good, then we can acquire the debit card. The motion was discussed. Tyler Smith seconded the motion. There was further discussion regarding documentation outlined in the policy. The motion was carried.

Tom Morris Aye
Pat Goodover Absent

Cheri Thompson	Aye
Troy Spence	Aye
Tyler Smith	Aye

Bank Account Signatories

Felicity Derry reviewed the procedure for each account to add and subtract signatories. Tom Morris noted that because not all directors were present at the meetings, usually all directors were signers.

Tom Morris moved that all directors will be check signers. Tyler Smith and Cheri Thompson seconded the motion. There was no discussion. The motion was carried.

Tom Morris	Aye
Pat Goodover	Absent
Cheri Thompson	Aye
Troy Spence	Aye
Tyler Smith	Aye

NEXT REGULARLY SCHEDULED MEETING: August 15, 2024

AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING:

Tom Morris noted that the following items should be added to the August agenda: Action Plan – Committee Reports – Pathfinder Article, Monitoring Well Sampling, WET Update, Grants & Funding, Network to share information, Spending Policy and Communications - Discussion & Action.

ADJOURNMENT OF MONTHLY BOARD MEETING:

Tom Morris moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:21pm.

Attest:		
Tom Morris, Pr	esident	
Felicity Derry, S	Secretary	

APPENDIX A

SEELEY LAKE – MISSOULA COUNTY SEWER DISTRICT Regular Board Meeting all Meeting Via Zoom & at The Barn, 2920 Highway 83, Seeley La

Virtual Meeting Via Zoom & at The Barn, 2920 Highway 83, Seeley Lake July 18, 2024

NAME	ADDRESS/EMAIL	PHONE #
Jeanna Miller, MCCHD		
Tom Beers		
Joel & Debby Adema		
Brandon Grosvenor, Lazy Acres		
Gary Chilcott		C.
Darryl Barton		
Steve Anderson, WET		
Will Meyer, MAP		
Tim Kellihoe		
Geary Alexander		
Keely Larson, Pathfinder		
	4 1 4 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	
	14-14-15	
	-	

Seeley Lake Sewer District Invoices for August 2024

District:

Seeley Lake Water District - Inv#235 July 2024	\$130.15
Pathfinder Inv#46979	\$60.00
Bill Decker - July/August 2024	\$0.00
The Barn - August Meeting	\$50.00
Felicity Derry July/August 2024	\$162.00
	\$402.15

Account Balances as of 5/31/2024

	\$257,883.39		\$257,481.24
Missoula County Account	\$224,892.11	(\$402.15)	\$224,489.96
Reserve	\$28,000.00		\$28,000.00
Citizens Alliance Account	\$4,991.28		\$4,991.28

Seeley Lake - Missoula County Water District

PO Box 503 Seeley Lake, MT 59868-0503

THANK YOU!

Invoice

\$130.15

DATE	INVOICE#
8/1/2024	235

Phone #	406-67	7-2559						8/1/2024	235
BILL T	0					SHIP TO			
PO Box	403	ewer District							
	P.O	NUMBER		TERMS	REP	SHIP	VIA		
			Due	on Receipt		8/1/2024	Vince		
QÚANT	ITY	ITEM CO	DE		DESCRIPT	TION	PRICE	EACH	AMOUNT
8 203		MiscO MiscO		Bookkeeping Copies	g & Admin July	2024		15.00 0.05	120.00 10.15

Total



The Seeley Swan Pathfinder 3195 MT Hwy 83 Unit #3 Seeley Lake, MT 59868

Invoice

Acct# Invoice #

6387 47217

Invoice Date:

5/29/2024

Due Date:

5/29/2024

Total Balance Due on Receipt

Felicity Derry

Seeley Lake - Missoula Co. Sewer District

PO Box 403

Seeley Lake, MT 59868

\$60.00

Date	Pub	Туре	Description	Price	Disc	Applied	Total
5/30/24	PAT	Sale	1x1" 5 folio Notice Pathfinder B/W Col. In.	\$60.00			\$60.00
Pleas	e make	•	eayable to The Seeley Swan Pathfinder c you for your business!			Charges Discount ts Applied	\$60.00
					Current Inv		\$60.00

	CC#:	 Exp. Date:
voice Date: 05/29/2024	Name on Card:	 CVV
voice # 47217	Billing address:	
ccount # 6387		Zip:

Remit Payment to:

The Seeley Swan Pathfinder P.O. Box 702 Seeley Lake, MT 59868

Total Balance Due on Receipt

Amount Enclosed

\$60.00

Felicity Derry July/August

Date	Time	Subject	Hours
7/18/2024	5:00-5-30p	Meeting Prep	0.50
7/18/2024	5:50-7:50p	Meeting	2.00
7/31/2024	4:15-8:30p	Minutes	4.25
8/7/2024	7:15-9:30p	Minutes & Admin	2.25
			9.00
	9 x \$18 = \$162.00		

\$162.00 **\$162.00**

Debit Card Policy

Purpose

This policy establishes guidelines for the use of the Seeley Lake-Missoula County Sewer District's (the "District") Sewer Board's debit card. It aims to ensure that the debit card is used appropriately and within the financial regulations of the State of Montana. This policy establishes quidelines for the use of the District's debit card. It aims to ensure that the debit card is used appropriately and in compliance with applicable law, to help ensure the responsible use resources and prevent misuse for personal purposes.

Policy

- 1. **Cardholder**: The <u>District's Manager of the Sewer Board</u> will be the authorized cardholder of the debit card. <u>The Manager must keep the card secure and report a lost or stolen card, and any unauthorized transactions, to the District's Board (the "Sewer Board") immediately.</u>
- 2.**Spending Limit**: The Manager is authorized to make purchases up to \$2000.00 per month. Any transaction exceeding this limit will require prior approval from the Sewer Board.
- 3.**Allowed Expenses**: The debit card may only be used for necessary and reasonable expenses related to Sewer Boardthe District's operations. This includes, but is not limited to, equipment purchases, maintenance costs, and emergency repairs.
- 4.**Prohibited Expenses**: The debit card may not be used for personal expenses, cash withdrawals, or any expenses not directly related to the Sewer Board's District's operations.
- 5.**Documentation**: For each purchase, the Manager must provide itemized receipts detailing the nature of the purchase, the date, and the total amount spent. These receipts must be submitted to the Sewer Board on a monthly basis for review and record-keeping.
- 6.**Misuse of Card**: Misuse of the debit card will result in immediate revocation of card privileges and may result in further disciplinary action as deemed appropriate by the Sewer Board, and may result in other civil or criminal charges.

Acknowledgement

By using the provided debit card, the Manager acknowledges and agrees to comply with this Debit Card Usage Policy.